Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

each of the individual academic years: 2012-13, 2013-14, 2014-15, 2015-16, 2016-17, and 2017-18.

1. The number of investigations carried out (or commissioned) by the LEA into suspected fraudulent school place applications.

2. The number of school place offers withdrawn, broken down into primary and secondary places.

3. The percentage of these withdrawals that led to appeals by parents.

4. The percentage of these appeals won by parents.
In response to questions 1-4 please see the table below.  Information prior to 2015/16 is not held, therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. In accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

	Academic year
	Number of investigations carried out
	Number of school places withdrawn
	The % of withdrawals that led to appeals by parents
	The % of appeals won by parents

	2015-16
	Information not held
	2 - both for a secondary place
	0
	0

	2016-17
	Information not held
	Information not held
	0
	0

	2017-18
	All secondary applications made for usual point of entry verified by corporate investigations team against council tax records
	11 for a secondary school place

0 for a primary school place
	0
	0


5. Details of the LEA's policy for detecting fraudulent school place applications.

Since 2017, we have been working with our corporate investigations team to carry out standard checks on all applications received for the usual point of entry.  Any applications that appear to conflict with council records for home addresses are then investigated further against wider records including credit reports.

Plus, the below info, which is not limited to suspected fraudulent school place applications but to admission decisions in general.

6. The percentage of parents appealing against admissions decisions.

7. The percentage of these appeals won by parents.

This information is publicly available and can be accessed via the following link:

https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/statistics-admission-appeals
Select the document titled - Admissions appeals 2018: underlying data, this provides a breakdown of all appeals received and upheld.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

